JANUARY’S NEWS LETTER

WE ARE ABOUT TO EMBARK ON A NEW YEAR WITH MANY CHANGES! THE
CHAPTER WILL HAVE MANY AREAS OF CHANGE BEGINNING WITH ROTC/JROTC,
THE CHAPTER WILL BE RESPONSIBLE FOR GETTING THE PACKETS THIS YEAR
WHICH WILL COST THE CHAPTER ABOUT $255.00 THIS YEAR. WE HAVE 17
SCHOOLS THAT WE DO IN COLORADO SPRINGS, PUEBLO AND CANON CITY.
NATIONAL HAS MADE A LOT OF CHANGES THIS LAST CONVENTION TO ALLOW
FOR PURPLE HEART DAY, THE 7™ OF AUGUST. THIS ALLOWS MEMBERS TO BE
HOME FOR THEIR CHAPTERS, PLANNED AND ACTIVITIES.THE CHAPTERS HAVE
TO MOVE UP THEIR REPORTS TO NATIONAL BY ONE MONTH. THESE AREAS WILL
BE DISCUSSED AFTER THE EXICUTIVE MEETING FOR DEPARTMENT THE 6™ OF
JANUARY. THE CHAPTER MEETING WILL BE THE 13™ OF JANUARY 2018. WE WILL
ALSO DISCUSS THE PRESIDENTS DAY DINNER MENU, OUR ONLY CATERED
DINNER RSVP’S, WILL BE NEEDED FOR THE DINNER. WE USUALLY HAVE
GOLDEN CORAL CATER THE DINNER.

WE LOST ONE OF OUR MEMBERS IN DECEMBER JUST BEFORE CHRISTMAS, HIS
SERVICE WAS THE 15™ OF DECEMBER ATTENED BY MEMBER OF THE CHAPTER
AND AXILLIARY. ANDREW H. MCROY JR. (ANDY). HE SERVED IN THE U.S. ARMY
DURING THE KOREAN CONFLICT, VIETNAM AND OTHER CONFLICTS THROUGH
HIS MILITARY CAREER. HE WILL BE MISSED BY ALL. ANDY DID BINGO FOR A
WHILE AND HE SERVED AS SARGENT AT ARMS FOR THE CHAPTER.

DOCTOR DAVID ANDREWS WENT TO GOLDEN, CO FOR A PRESENTATION OF A
FRIST RESPONDER PLAQUE TO THE FAMILY OF A STATE PATROL CADET THAT
WAS KILLED IN LINE OF DUTY.



THE POLICY FOR MEMBERS THAT WANT TO USE THE CHAPTER HALL FOR THEIR
PARTIES IS TO LEAVE IT IN THE CONDITION YOU FOUND IT IN. THE CHAPTER IS
ALWAYS LEFT CLEAN AND IN ORDER FOR THE NEXT MEETING. NO ONE SEATS
OR USES THE POW/MIA TABLE FOR ANY REASON!!! THE CHAPTER PAYED FOR
THE NEW TABLES TO BE KEEP NICE FOR DINNERS AND MEETINGS THESE TABLE
ARE NOT TO BE MARKED ON BY ANYONE. IF WE HAVE ANY MORE PROBLEMS.
THE CHAPTER WILL HAVE TO STOP ALLOWING THE USE OF THE HALL EXCEPT
CHAPTER USE.

THE NEXT CHAPTER MEETING IS 13™ OF JANUARY AT 1030 HRS
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